Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: CS/EL

	Application No: 
	3/2012/0683/P

	Development Proposed:
	First floor space – previously gym and office usage, proposed change to offices and art gallery/studio (painting) open to the general public for art sales and marketing business at Lee Carter House, Lowergate, Clitheroe 

	CONSULTATIONS: Parish/Town Council

	Town Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	Environment Directorate (County Surveyor) - No representations received.



	CONSULTATIONS: Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 - Development Control.

Policy G2 - Settlement Strategy.



	COMMENTS/ENVIRONMENTAL/AONB/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The application relates to Lee Carter House that is located in Clitheroe Town Centre immediately off Lowergate and is accessed via an archway off the public car park off Lowergate and also at the top of Moor Lane adjacent to the United Reformed Church.  It is a two storey building that was formerly the Lee Carter Leisure complex.  Since Lee Carter Leisure moved to other premise in the town, this two storey building is now in a variety of uses (all following the appropriate planning permission for change of use) including retail and residential.  Most of these existing uses have their entrances on the northern elevation of the building that faces on to the courtyard of the Saddlers Mews residential properties.  

This application relates to a presently vacant first floor part of the building that has a separate access and staircase from the southern side of the building facing the United Reformed Church.  It is an open plan rectangular space that was last used as a gymnasium (Use Class D2).  Permission is sought for this floor space to be used as an artists studio, office, exhibition space and gallery including A1 retail sales of art works.  In addition to the retail sales, the business will also be open to the public in connection with the applicants associated marketing business.  The accommodation would be split into a gallery for the sale of the artist’s work, the artist’s studio, and an office.  

There are no proposed alterations to any of the elevations of the building.  

I consider the proposed use to be entirely appropriate for this presently vacant floor space in this building within the town centre.  The use would have no detrimental effects upon visual amenity or upon the amenities of any nearby residents.  

Although the County Surveyor has not made any comments on this application, it is an appropriate town centre use immediately adjoining the public car park.  There are therefore no highway safety or car parking implications related to this application.                      PTO

Overall, I can see no objections to this application.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.



	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 19 October 2012














